
Ockbrook and Borrowash Parish Councii

A=otment ReDOrt 2017-2018

Concems were raised by a=otment holders regarding pIaming permission being given for

two new houses at the side of EIm Street Aiiotments. Although this permission was granted,

the Parish Council had not given consent for access overthe Iand that they own immediateiy

inside the gated area and certainIy no permission had been granted forthe laying of uti=ties

across this area. The situation is being monitored as to whetherthe builder concemed finds

an altemative route or seeks permission from the Parish CounciI.

We had request sfortwo newtapsto be instaIled at EIm Streetwhich was Iooked at by

Wayne Peape= and aIthough this has not been done as yet, Plans have been madeto pass

thisjob on toSimon Powe= and hopefu=ythiswi= be actioned in the nextfew months.

There were a number ofcompIaints regarding bon鉦es on Elm Street A=otments and Ietters

Were Sent Out tO a few a=otment hoIders regardingthis. 1 aIso visited one ailotment hoider

and poiitelyasked thatthe bonfires were keptto a minimum and used onlyto bum

allotment waste. There have been no recent compiaints and hopefu=ythis is now resoived.

Therewas aiso some dispute asto whetherthe smoke had actua=yaIi been comingfrom

the a=otments and some may we= have been from eIsewhere.

Wayne has been very active in trimmingthe hedges in both Eim Street and Shackiecross

a=otments and strimmingand tidying up as necessary. 1n addition he帥ed two skips of

WaSte Which had accumuIated overtime and needed sorting out.

i noted thatthe a=otments couId do with being numbered as itwasveryd櫛cuItfora new

chairman or anyone eIseto identify pIots. Wayne has made a start onthis and has made

about 30 number boards. He isjustwaitingtofind outthe exact numbers needed and w川

then be abIeto dothe rest. Thiswi= make itveryeasygoingforward when theyare a=

COmPieted and instalIed.

i was invited and attended the Annual A=otment Show at Co=yers Nursery Borrowash which

the a=otment hoIders hoId annua=yand itwas Iovelyto see a= their produce on show. It is a

day very much enjoyed by a= concemed and the a=otment holders were quite rightly very

proud oftheirdispIays. We were asked as a Parish Council to send a letterofthanksto

Co=yers for hosting this event.

I had a numberofmeetingswith Dave and 」ulie Smith and Iiased with them throughout my

time as Chair ofAIIotments and found this to be very usefuI. AIiotments that had fe旧nto a

state ofdisrepairwere iden輔ed by us and letters sent out accordingly.

Karen Knapp

Chair of A=otments


